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Our dear Motivational Ministries Family                                                                     August 2023 

Just back from the Riviera Maya which includes Cancun, Holbox, Tulum, and Bonfil. These towns 

are on the east side of the Yucatan Peninsula along the Caribbean up to the Gulf Coast. The 
temperatures that week were about the same as those in West Central Georgia but with a lot of rain. It 
was bad for the vacationers but great for the evangelists who enjoyed the cooler weather. 


We love the island of Holbox! This is our second time here with the Presbyterian Church and 
Pastor Jimmy. God gave us two wonderful Spirit filled meetings with the church where we saw 
approximately five individuals pray to receive Christ. In the above photo Jay shares with our cab driver 
who prays to receive Christ. What a glorious moment! Another great moment we shared on the island 
was fresh seafood! Look at all those lobsters that were caught that morning and served to us that 
afternoon for lunch. The church has several spear fishermen and they have always shared their catch 
with us and we are so thankful. Did I mention the fresh grilled red snapper we had for lunch the 
second day? Certainly, you want to go with us the next time we travel to Holbox and be a part of the 
mission team, yes?






Yes, we were very tired when we returned home on that Monday morning. But it was a good tired! 
Approximately 99 people gave their hearts to Christ. Mission trip 102 is now in the books for the glory 
of God and for one more soul. Once again you have put us into the position of being able to cast the 
net out to those who need the Lord and to invite men, women, boys, and girls to the saving grace of 
the Master. For all of this Jay and I remain your evangelists and His faithful servants.


In His Love,


Bro Tom & Bro Jay


From Holbox we traveled to Cancun. Before our first meeting, the pastor and his wife took us to an 
Argentine steak house and it was wonderful. Afterwards we shared in their nondenominational church 
where twelve precious souls prayed to receive Christ. The pastor had to use a cab that week because 
his car was in need of repair. He invited his driver to church and he came with Bible in hand. During 
the invitation he raised his hand to receive Christ with several others who had been invited to the 
meeting by some of the members. We rejoiced as another cab driver came to Christ! We enjoyed 
such a wonderful night in the Lord. Two days and two cab drivers saved! Can you say amen? 


The next day we traveled to Tulum where Jay and I met a new pastor of an Assembly of God Church. 
It was another successful night for one more soul as we witnessed ten first time decisions for the Lord. 
God was really moving in these first few days on the field. 


On Sunday morning we preached in Grace Church. They were holding meetings in the motel where 
we were staying. Thirteen precious souls gave their heart to Christ. That night we finished our mission 
trip in the city of Bonfil on the outskirts of Cancun. In a large Apostolic Church, the Spirit of God was 
really moving. The service began with their worship team. Then, they called all the children forward to 
pray for them as they were going to school the next day. After that the ladies of the church took time 
to explain the ministries of the missionaries the church supports around the world. Next Jay sang his 
heart out and I preached. After two and a half hours of praising God, forty-eight dear souls came 
forward and prayed to receive Christ as Lord! Can you say amen? Look below at the tears on the floor 
and all those people at the altar. As we were putting up the sound equipment for the night, you could 
see puddles of tears everywhere. I have never seen anything like it! What a night for the glory of God. 
Come go with us to experience firsthand what the Lord is doing on the mission field in Mexico. We 
would love to have you join us and share your testimony in the services of one of our trips. 


